make no changes, (2) make a Comp. Plan amendment with minor changes, or (3)
decide it is no longer relevant and redo the whole Comprehensive Plan, The review
will need to be completed by May 29, 2024,

Ordinance 2024-01, Ordinance Repealing Prior Ordinances Governing the Sewer
System within the Town of Greenwood was presented for first reading. Since the
County has taken over the sewer, these Ordinances are no longer relevant.

Mayor Kemp encouraged the Council to review the Charter and bring back
potential changes to the Council meeting in April.

Discussion was had about possible Community Events.

The use of the Balifield and the license agreement was discussed again, with
participation by Tim Uber of Diamond State Ducks and Chris Haymond of
Woodbridge Little League. Mr. Haymond stated that “we need to find a path
forward”, and told Mr. Uber, “I understand you have trust issues, but let’s work it
out”, Vice-Mayor Moran suggested the Woodbridge Little League have use of the
softball field from Monday through Friday, now until June 30, with the Ducks
being able to practice there on the weekends, WLL will have use of the tee ball
field all the time. The Ducks would have use of the softball field July 1 through
October, but if WLL needs it for fall ball they can contact Mr. Moran so it can be
worked out. Mr. Haymond will discuss it with WLL’s board and let the Council
know if that’s acceptable to them.

Discussion was held about the Town Hall office and Ring cameras.

Mayor Kemp asked that we as representatives of the Town refrain from speaking
negatively about anyone in the public portion of meetings.

Councilwoman Jones read from the Charter regarding duties of Mayor and
Council. She also added that she wants to recommend something prohibiting
council members from being related by blood or marriage to the Charter discussion
for next month.

PUBLIC COMMENT:
Vice-Mayor Moran read a letter that was sent to him by resident Stacey Parnell. Charlotte
Torbert read a statement she had written to Councilwoman Tallent. Anthony Massey is
working on getting student volunteers from Woodbridge.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

None.

ADJOURNMENT:
Councilman Donovan moved to adjourn at 7:27p.m. Seconded by Vice-Mayor Moran.

Aftested . Town Manager




